




Response to the Local Government Boundary proposals 

 

Herne & Broomfield Parish Council has reviewed the proposals. 

To split part of Broomfield into a different ward would be detrimental to the community 
cohesion of Herne & Broomfield parish. The boundary marked does not follow a well-
defined path, dividing residents in the same street into the two different wards. 

The new Wantsum Ward will be a large ward covering two rural parished areas, in addition 
to the part of Broomfield proposed. The single city councillor representing this ward would 
be expected to attend three sets of parish council meetings, which could be difficult. It 
could leave this part of Broomfield with very little representation at city council level and 
annexed from the rest of Herne & Broomfield parish, resulting in residents feeling 
extremely disenfranchised. These concerns are being supported by residents in this area, 
who object vehemently to the proposals for these precise reasons. 

Herne & Broomfield Parish Council propose adding the parished part of the Redrow estate 
to the Greenhill Ward. The A299 forms a natural boundary and physically separates the 
estate from the rest of the parish. Because of this the residents already feel isolated and 
detached from the parish and would be better served with one set of city councillors 
serving the entire Redrow estate. In addition, there would be greater opportunity for the 
two city councillors representing the Greenhill Ward to be able to attend Herne & 
Broomfield parish council meetings. This would support increased community cohesion 
between the Redrow estate and Herne & Broomfield parish. 




